
   

 

The Quester    
Fairfield Grace United 

Methodist Church 

April 

2016 

 

My Dearest Sisters and Brothers in Christ at Fairfield Grace, 

 

See what I received this Easter season.  It is a thank you card 
from Suzanne Rebecco, one of the new faces, who recently 
has been worshiping with us and participating in "The Story" 
small group sessions.  It reads:  
 

“Dear Pastor Dayfly, Thank you for listening to me when I 
need to talk and thank you for welcoming me the church.  I 
feel such positive energy as soon as I walk in the door.  Thank 
you.”    
 

Her appreciative heart touched mine and made my eyes fill 
with tears of joy.  See the bottom of the card.  She did not 
stop with a “thank you” to me.  She thanked the Lord,  
saying: 
 

“Precious Father, thank you for speaking blessings over my life in your Word.  Thank you for equipping me with 
everything that I need to be successful.  Teach me to consistently believe in and declare your blessings over my 
life and the lives of those around me.  In Jesus name, Amen.”   

 

She has come as a sign of Easter.  Indeed, a new life is possible because of the risen Christ and the church, His 
body in the world.  A new journey is opening thanks to the grace, love and power of the risen Lord, who is al-
ways with us and works in our midst.  “Hallelujah!  Amen!”  

 

See the cover of the envelope below and notice that this card was not addressed to me alone but to “Pastor Cho 
and Staff and Congregation.”  She acknowledged Fairfield Grace as a welcoming and caring community of faith 
and experienced the presence of the risen Christ.  She reminded me of the reason Fairfield Grace does continu-

ously what we have been doing for the last 60 years.  We are here as God's creation 
to share the joy of living with the risen Christ and one another. 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Pastor Cho: 

Continued on next page... 
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Invite your FRAN (Friends, Relatives, Associates and Neighbors) to Fairfield Grace, and they will encounter with 
us the risen Christ, who is ready always to encourage and empower us for our earthly journey of faith. 

 

See you soon at Fairfield Grace. 

Kun Sam, your M&M partner in Christ 

Continued from first page 
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Ushers 

    Team #1 ~ Ed Stock 

 

  ~     Ed Stock 

 ~     Art Thomas 

  ~     Bob Watson 

         ~     Charlie Morris 

 

Fellowship Hour 

April 3:  Faith Circle 

April 10:  Sheila Muscott 

April 17:  Open 

April 24:  Lauren and Anne Regan 

     

    Greeters 

          Volunteers 

 

Children’s Preachers 

April 10:  Franklyn Maclean 

April 17  Open 

April 24:  Fredene Daeschner 

Week of: 

April 3:   Joanne Hus, Marge Jenkins and Kristina Joukhadar 

April 10:  Lori Judson, Jurgielewicz family and Eliz Kakas 

April 17:   Eleanor Kent, Elsie Kerekes, and Diane Kiraly  

April 24:  Ann Kisseberth, Michelle Krancz and Kristy family 

 

Pray for Fairfield Grace Families                                                                                 

 

 

Worship Leaders 

April 3:  Sheila Muscott 

April 10:  Youth/Dana Jurgielewicz 

April 17:  Kim Peters 

April 24:   Peter Lowerson 

 

     

   Communion Steward 

Deanna Denuette 
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 04  Connor Sherwood 

 09  Jacob Beriguete 

 10  Alexandra Masanotti 

 12  Kali Block 

 12  Phil Stein 

April Birthdays 

 14  Colin McGrath 

 16  Elie Anna Beriguete 

 17  Ormie Gilbert 

 19  Lauren Peters 

 25          Al Oneto 

 27       Jie Park 

 28       Diana Stein 

 29      Ingrid Lacoste 

 29      Laura Sherwood 

   

April Anniversaries 

April 15      Jie & Eunsik Park               15 yrs 

April 25     Mary & Craig Michelson   35 yrs 

 

 

 

Date  Reading                Featured Chapter from The Story 

Apr 3  Matthew 1-2, Luke 1-2, John 1    22— The Birth of the King 

Apr 10   Matthew 3-4, 11, Mark 1-3, Luke 8, John 1-4  23 — Jesus’ Ministry Begins   

Apr 17  Matthew 5-7, 6, 14, Mark 4-6, Luke 10, 15, John 6 24— No Ordinary Man  

Apr 24  Matthew 17, 21, Mark 8-12, 14, Luke 9, 22,   25— Jesus, the Son of God 

  John 7-8, 11-12  

 

Scripture Readings for April, 2016 

April 4—7 
 

Pastor Cho will be attending the annual gathering of  

Korean American Association of United Methodist Church from  

Monday, April 4 to Thursday, April 7  in Chicago.  
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A LETTER FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

March 28, 2016 

 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, 

 

Peace be with you and God's blessings on you and your family. 

As you are probably aware, our church has been faced with a series of major repairs that the trustees have 

worked diligently to resolve.   

 

 The leak in the pipes for the zone that feeds Fellowship Hall, the church offices and much of the 
nursery school as well as upgrades to the heating system physical plant cost us over $18,000. 

 The slate roof and snow rail repairs will cost us approximately $12,500. 

 The gas line to our kitchen began to leak and had to be replaced at a cost of $2,780. 

 The oak and maple trees, which fell in the front yard, were removed at a cost of $2,000. 

 $3,100 Nursery School heaters; due to issues with our heating system we needed to install electric 
back-up heaters in the Nursery School Classrooms to ensure that the state mandated minimum tem-
perature was always met. 

 We are also faced with some additional issues that must be addressed such as the fire suppressant 
system for the stove in the kitchen which will cost approximately $3,000 to bring up to code. Our flat 
roofs will need to be re-coated this summer, which will cost us several thousand dollars just in mate-
rials. 

 

The cost for the work that has been completed and that for which has been contracted is over $38,000.  As 
you can imagine this has greatly depleted the Trustee funds used for the upkeep of our church.  I believe 
the Trustees have worked very diligently to be good stewards of what God has given us.  All the projects 
were essential for the church facilities to meet the requirements of those using it, all of us plus the Nursery 
School.  These types of projects do not come out of our General Operating Budget that Martha Wood over-
sees as our Treasurer.  

Some of the Money to complete the required projects will have to come from funds that were not desig-
nated for repairs and maintenance.  The Trustees and I are asking that you prayerfully consider a special 
offering to help restore our project funds and so we can move forward to be responsible stewards of the 
church God has given us.  Enclosed is an envelope to be used for your special offering.  Donations can be 
made between now and September. 

 

Thank you and God bless you and Fairfield Grace! 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Dennis Robb  

Fairfield Grace UMC Trustee Chair 
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Sunday School News 
We are so excited to have a growing and vibrant Sunday school. We ask the help of our parents and congre-
gation to make our program successful by partnering with Pastor Cho and our teaching staff. There are sev-
eral ways that you can help. 

Parents 

1.  Regular and punctual attendance is vital to establishing the routine of Sunday school. 
2.  Please read The Story chapter with your children each week according to the schedule. 
3.  Support  the Sunday school mission efforts  by helping the kids with the rice bowl bank project. 

Congregation 

1. Volunteer to assist in the classroom on Sundays. Several have been our much needed helpers already. 
We can’t thank you enough for being a part of our ministry to these precious children. 

 

Exciting Upcoming Events: 

Please mark your calendars for the second Sundays in April and May.   

At the 10:00 Worship Service on April 10, all children are encouraged to attend wearing a costume 

from a nation from around the world.  Friends, church members, Nursery School families are all in-

vited to participate.  There will be a short parade during the Children's Time of the Service.  Jeanne 

Millett and the Treble Choir will lead everyone in the song "We are the World" as an addition to our 

Youth Service. If you would like to volunteer, please contact Karen Price (203-333-1272 or 

karen1147@aol.com) or Lynette Darkin (lynette870@optonline.net),  Sunday School Superintendants 

. 

More Information to follow on these special Sundays! 

Spaghetti Dinners   

Saturdays from 4:45 PM—6:45 PM 

April 9, May 14 and June 11 
If you might be willing to help out the team of church volunteers working to continue 
this tradition, please call Charlene Schindler at 203-371-5068. or cbsfive@yahoo.com 

mailto:lynette870@optonline.net
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Methodist Nursery School 

We’ve had a busy winter here at the nursery school!  In December, we organized 

our Operation Hope food & item drive in which all the classes were assigned differ-

ent items to donate.  This was a nice introduction to our young children in under-

standing the meaning of giving to those in need. 

In February, we had our Annual MNS Social which raised over $4500.  The funds 

will go towards classroom supplies and equipment that have been on our wish lists!  

The planning committee worked very hard on this event throughout the year and the 

evening proved to be a fun one for parents, MNS staff, members of our nursery 

school board & church staff!   

March brought us the tooth fairy, who came to talk to our 4 and 5 year olds.  She 

was dressed in her blue gown, equipped with puppets and a big toothbrush!  The 

children took a fieldtrip to the dentist office to experience a hands-on outing. 

Our Music & Movement program has been a great success this winter as we have 

had Mr. Robert come in with his guitar & instruments on a weekly basis. The chil-

dren have been so engaged, all while strengthening their muscles and voice boxes. 

We have new baseboard heaters in the classrooms and we are very grateful for the 

help from Jeff Tang, Dennis Robb, Kathy Lopes and Lori Stimpson on this project.  

If the heat shuts off in the building, the classrooms will still have heat and we won’t 

have to close school!   

Currently, we have a few spots open in our Pre-K class.  The rest of the school is 

full.  Please help us to spread the word.    

I want to extend an invitation to church members to come in and read to our chil-

dren.  Please let me know if you are interested in doing this and we can arrange a 

date!  

 

Thank You! 

Kathy Gilbert, Director/ Methodist Nursery School 

SAVE THE DATE 

Fairfield Grace Church is celebrating  it’s 60th Anniversary! 
 

June 19, 2016 
 

More information to follow! 
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Paper Shredding Day 

Saturday, May 14, 2016 

 Do you ever want to clean out your files of old bank statements, checks, brokerage statements, 
income tax forms,  etc.?   There are a lot of papers that you should put through a shredder so no one will 
use the information for identity theft.  You may even have a small office shredder at home.  But there are 
times when you have so much to shred that it would take you hours with a small shredder. So the job just 
does not get done. 

 

 We have the answer.  Just toss all that shredding material into a carton and bring it to church on 
Saturday morning May 14.  For a mere $10, we will take a 10-ream size carton of paper (price can vary--
more for larger cartons and less for small ones) and have it shred for you. This shredding opportunity will 
take place in our church parking lot, and we will advertise it and make it available to the whole town. So it is 
something you can ask your friends to do also. 

 

 Please note that if we can get more than 50 people to bring  boxes of paper, we will make some 
money to help the church. So talk it up with your friends, doctors, businesses, etc. 
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Susanna’s Circle  

Monday, April 20 at 12:00 Noon 

 

Susanna’s Circle (formerly Naomis and Rebeccas), and any Church lady who  would like to join us, are collecting 
toiletries for the Youths'  Midnight Run on April 23rd.   

 

At our next Susanna’s meeting on Wednesday,  April 20, at noon,  
we will make up homeless kits, and are requesting the  following items:   

 

shampoo, toothpaste, soap/razors, brushes/combs, deodorant, Chapstick, skin lotion, hand 
wipes—plus aspirin, cough  drops, crackers, granola bars and trail mixes.  

 

These items may be left at Church on the table in Fellowship Hall  nearest the Church Office door.  I will pick 
them up regularly to take  them home to sort.   

Thanks so much for your help in this important  mission of our youth.  
 

Georgina, Susanna’s Chair.  Any questions, please contact me in church,  
home 203-335-7129 or email gholdsworth@optimum.net. 

mailto:gholdsworth@optimum.net.
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Mission/Outreach 

ONGOING AND UPCOMING EVENTS 

We here at Fairfield Grace continue reaching out to help others. 

 

OPERATION HOPE: 

This year, we have provided meals in January, February and March.  Many 

thanks to Patty Jurgielewicz and the Girl Scouts and the Bissell Family. We have 

committed to provide the evening meal four more times this year.  We need 

volunteers for May, July, and September.  Our Youth will be making the No-

vember meal.  Please consider being part of this community service we offer 

by forming a team of friends and/or family to provide a meal to those in need. 

Donations to their pantry are always needed.  Please leave canned items in the 

box located at the back of the sanctuary in the corner outside Hood Parlor. 

 

PANERA BREAD DELIVERIES 

Every Monday morning volunteers from our church pick up left over bread 

products and deliver them to the Operation Hope Pantry.  If anyone would like 

to be a part of this delivery program please contact Dot Daruka at  

203-366-1509 

MISSION BAG DONATIONS: 

The message of the Mission Bags is clear-----when many contribute to these little bags a lot can be accomplished. 

In January $70 went to Connectional Ministry. In February, March April and May the donations will be going to-

wards the purchase of food for the May meal at Calvary St George’s Church in Bridgeport which will be prepared by 

the Faith Circle. Over one hundred people attend these dinners. 

 

42st  ANNUAL CROP WALK – SUNDAY, MAY 1TH 1:30 P.M 

This annual event raises awareness of HUNGER, locally and worldwide.  This is an area-wide church endeavor and a 

great opportunity to help others, as well as ourselves, by taking the time for exercise. There is a short and long 

walk with pick-up cars to help if needed. We hope to again have a team representing Fairfield Grace.  Last year we 

donated $200, another example of how group giving adds up. 

Thank you for your generous support of these programs. 

Dot Daruka 
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         Please join the new Women’s Book Study Group  

Serena’s Circle  

April 11 at 7:00 PM: Guest Speaker 
 

We will meet Monday April 11th at 7:00 p.m. to discuss chapter one of the book, “Seven Women and The 

Secret Of Their Greatness”, by Eric Metaxis. All are invited to share insights about the life of Joan of Arc. 

Our special guest that evening will be our own very accomplished college history professor, Judy Meyer. 

Her knowledge and command of history will enhance our understanding of Joan of Arc’s unusual life story. 

All are welcome to visit our group even, even if you haven’t read the chapter. If you have questions, please 

contact Karen Price 203-333-1272. 

International 

Taste! 

 

 

Please contact   

Deanne Denuette with any 

questions: 

at 

(203)895-9097 

Adamsd39@hotmail.com 
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Office Notes: 

Submissions for Weekly Announcements and the Quester: 

 

We encourage you to submit any ministry updates and news that you would like to share with the 
congregation via bulletin announcements, inserts and items for our Friday News email!   
All weekly submissions are due to the church office at fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net by  

Wednesday at noon .  Thank you! 

fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net 

Deadline for the May Issue of the Quester is Wednesday, April 20. 
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Fairfield Grace United Methodist Church 

1089 Fairfield Woods Rd., Fairfield, CT 06825-3229 

(203) 374-6528 or Fax (203) 372-0179 or fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net 

 

HAROLD AND BETTY HARRIS SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 

Initial Application for Scholarship Award (2016-2017) 

(Please send this completed form with attached letters of recommendation to the church office)  

NO LATER THAN APRIL 15 

 

Name      Telephone (Home and Cell)     

Address       Email/Text     

High School         GPA/    

College/University            

 

Church activities in which you have participated at Fairfield-Grace (give number of years/dates): 

 

Church/Sunday School/Youth Group Attendance:        

List any church activities and nature of your participation including any leadership roles: 

(PLEASE ATTACH LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION FROM AN ADULT WHO HAS 

SUPERVISED OR AT LEAST OBSERVED YOUR PARTICIPATION IN ACTIVITIES) 

              

              

              

              

Community work or volunteer experiences: 

(PLEASE ATTACH LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION FROM AN ADULT WHO HAS 

SUPERVISED OR AT LEAST OBSERVED YOUR PARTICIPATION IN ACTIVITIES) 

             

             

              

 

What are your objectives for college and the future, and how will your faith life be part of it? 

             

             

             

              

 

(PLEASE FILL OUT FORM COMPLETELY. USE SEPARATE PAGES IF NEEDED) 

 

 

Signed         Date     

 

mailto:fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net
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Fairfield Grace United Methodist Church 

1089 Fairfield Woods Rd., Fairfield, CT 06825-3229 

(203) 374-6528 or Fax (203) 372-0179 or fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net 

 

HAROLD AND BETTY HARRIS SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 

Re-application for Scholarship Award (2016-2017) 

(Please send this completed form with attached letters of recommendation to the church office)  

NO LATER THAN APRIL 15 

 

Name      Telephone (Home and Cell)     

Home Address      Email/Text     

College/Univ. Address     Email/Text     

Your class level next fall: Soph/Jr./Sr.    Current GPA   

 

Fairfield Grace attendance/activities when home from college:      

List church activities and nature of your participation including any leadership role (Yrs./Dates): 

(PLEASE ATTACH LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION FROM AN ADULT WHO HAS 

SUPERVISED OR AT LEAST OBSERVED YOUR PARTICIPATION IN ACTIVITIES) 

              

              

              

              

 

How are you keeping an active faith life while in college?       

             

              

Work and/or volunteer experiences at college or during breaks and summers: 

(PLEASE ATTACH LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION FROM AN ADULT WHO HAS 

SUPERVISED OR AT LEAST OBSERVED YOUR PARTICIPATION IN ACTIVITIES) 

              

              

              

              

What are your objectives for the future, and how will your faith life be part of it?   

             

             

              

 

(PLEASE FILL OUT FORM COMPLETELY. USE SEPARATE PAGES IF NEEDED) 

 

Signed         Date     

mailto:fairfieldgrace@sbcglobal.net
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Holy Week  

At 

Fairfield Grace 

Easter Sunday 

Sunrise Service 

Palm Sunday 

A Quiet Moment in the 

Sanctuary 
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Youth Group 

Middle School Parents and Students 

March 2016 

 

CUPCAKE WARS 
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Bunny Breakfast 

March, 2016 

Shopping at the Rummage Sale 
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Susanna’s Circle Luncheon before  

presentation by speaker  

Jerry Eyster on  

“The Wesley Women” 

… visiting a  

Muslim Community in Hartford 

Wesley’s Circle 

enjoying camaraderie at a  

recent gathering. 

...at a special Taizé Service on  

Wednesday, March 30.  Confirmation 

candidates gathered with those from 

neighboring churches to pray.  The  

service was enhanced with live music 

thanks to these volunteer musicians.   

The Journey continues 

for our Confirmation 

Candidates... 
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Calendar for February/March/April 

Chapter 16: The Beginning of the End 

Sermon on Chapter 16 will be on 2/7 

Focus: Fall of Israel   

Related Bible Text:  2 Kings 17-19, Isaiah 3, 6, 13-14, 49, 53 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Feb 3: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Feb 4: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Feb 7:  9:00 AM 

All groups meet in  

Hood Parlor 

Chapter 18: Daniel in Exile 

Sermon on Chapter 18 will be on 2/21 

Focus: Daniel 

Related Text: Daniel 1-3, 6, Jeremiah 29-31 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Feb 17: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Feb 18: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Feb 21: 9:00 AM 

Chapter 19: The Return Home 

Sermon on Chapter 19 will be on  2/28 

Focus: Ezra 

Related Bible Text: Ezra 1-6, Haggai 1-2, Zechariah 1, 8 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Feb 24: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Feb 25: 6:45 PM 

Chapter 21:  Rebuilding the Walls 

Sermon on Chapter 21 will be on  3/13 

Focus: Nehemiah 

Related Bible Text:  Ezra 7, Nehemiah 1-2, 4, 6-8, Malachi 1-4 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Mar 9: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Mar 10: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Mar 13: 9:00 AM 

Chapter 23: Jesus’ Ministry Begins 

Sermon on Chapter 23 will be on 4/10 

Focus: Jesus 

Related Text:  Matthew 3-4; 11; Mark 1-3; Luke 8; John 1-4 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Apr 6: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Apr 7: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Apr 10: 9:00 AM 

Chapter 17: The Kingdom’s Fall 

Sermon on Chapter 17 will be on 2/14 

Focus: Fall of Judah 

Related Bible Text: 2 Kings 21, 23-25, 2 Chronicles 

33, 36, Jeremiah 1-2, 4-5, 13, 21, Lamentations 1-

3, 5, Ezekiel 1-2, 6-7, 36-37 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Feb 10: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Feb 11: 6:45 PM 

Chapter 20:  The Queen of Beauty and Courage 

Sermon on Chapter 20 will be on  3/6 

Focus: Esther 

Related Bible Text:  Esther 1-9 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Mar 2: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Mar 3: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Mar 6: 9:00 AM 

Chapter 22:  The Birth of the King 

Sermon on Chapter 22 will be on  4/3 

Focus: Jesus 

Related Bible Text:  Matthew 1-2; Luke 1-2; John 1 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Mar 16 & 30: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Mar 17 & 31: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Apr 3: 9:00 AM 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE IN SCHEDULE DUE TO HOLY WEEK. 

Chapter 24: No Ordinary Man 

Sermon on Chapter 24 will be on 4/17 

Focus: Jesus 

Related Text:  Matthew 5-7; 9; 14; Mark 4-6; Luke 10; 15; 

John 6 

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Apr 13: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Apr 14: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Apr 17: 9:00 AM 

Chapter 25: Jesus, Son of God 

Sermon on Chapter 25 will be on 4/24 

Focus: Jesus 

Related Text: Matthew 17; 21; Mark 8-12; 14;  Luke 9;22; 

John 7-8; 11-12  

Discussion Sessions: 

Wednesday, Apr 20: 10:10 AM 

Thursday, Apr 21: 6:45 PM 

Sunday, Apr 24: 9:00 AM 
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